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BARNARD GROVE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
!

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
It’s been a very busy seven weeks since returning from the summer holidays (for the children 
and staff!) and this week has been no different! 
 
Firstly, a HUGE WELL DONE to our Tag Rugby team who competed in the Town Finals on 
Wednesday, finishing an agonising SECOND to Clavering (the same result as in the North 
Hartlepool Cluster event earlier this month). The team did us proud though, winning all of their 
group matches against Sacred Heart, Grange and Ward Jackson before beating Eldon Grove in 
the semi-final to get them into the final game and only narrowly losing out by one try! 
However, they have still qualified to represent Hartlepool in the Tees Valley Finals in a few 
weeks time – an amazing achievement that we are all very proud of. Rhys Aveyard  was Mr 
Weatherill’s player of the tournament for his outstanding attacking play and the unbelievable 
amount of tries he scored.  
 
It’s been a great week for sport, as the Y5/6 girls’ tag rugby team were also in competition 
this week in our North Hartlepool Cluster Festival, again finishing a close SECOND by one try! 
Demi- Leigh Fielding  was the standout player and also showed a fantastic attitude 
throughout the tournament. 
 
Away from sport, thank you to all of the Year 2 parents who were able to come along and 
support our Music Exhibition afternoon on Tuesday. The children loved showing everyone the 
fantastic work in their books from their Beat, Band Boogie topic, as well as demonstrating their 
musical talents on some of the instruments they’ve made: coke bottle xylophones, balloon drums 
and kitchen percussion to name a few. They’ll be bringing them home today so apologies in 
advance if your houses are rather noisy! We’re hoping to have more events like this for other 
year groups this year so watch this space... 
 
Thank you to all the families who have worked on some fantastic homework projects this half 
term – it’s been wonderful seeing the children bringing their model rats, musical instruments 
and volcanoes. We’re hoping to develop this even further as the year goes on to give more 
opportunities for you to be part of your child’s learning. A reminder that we have our parent 
Open Afternoon coming up on 11th November where you will have the chance to come into school 
and see your children working on their new topics. More information to follow in the first week 
back...  
 
Have a fantastic half term holiday and we’ll see the children on Tuesday 1st November for the 
start of the second half of the Autumn Term. 
 
Miss Thompson 
Deputy Headteacher 
 



!
!

FOCUS ON… STAYING SAFE ONLINE 
Being a good digital citizen is all about being kind, safe and careful when you are online. 
We know how to be a good citizen when we are living our lives but we need to remember 
to continue this kindness and good citizenship when we use technology too.  

E-Safety is an important part of keeping children safe at Barnard Grove Primary School. 
We have extensive security measures in place in school, which are monitored both 
internally and externally, to help safeguard pupils from potential dangers or unsuitable 
material. 

Any e-Safety incidents are recorded and managed in accordance with our e-safety policy. 
E-Safety is taught as part of our curriculum throughout the school, explaining and 
demonstrating how to stay safe and behave appropriately online. 

We can only be successful in keeping children safe online if we work with parents to 
ensure the e-Safety message is consistent. It is important that parents speak to their 
children about how they can keep safe and behave appropriately online. 

It’s essential to be realistic - banning the Internet or technology will not work and it 
often makes a child less likely to report a problem. Education around safe use is essential. 

If parents have any e - safety concerns, please contact the schoolÕs 
designated person for online safety -  Mrs V Snelson .  

On Tuesday 15 th  November Mrs Snelson is holding an informal drop-in for parents to 
have a chat about e-safety. More details will follow after half term... 

  

Parents may find the following e-safety links useful:  

                      

!
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/! http://www.childnet.com

/    !
http://www.saferinternet.org.uk 

  



!!

Top Ten Tips to Staying Safe Online 

Does your child know all of these?  

1) Don’t post any personal information online – like your address, email address or 
mobile number. 

 
2) Think carefully before posting pictures or videos of yourself.  Once you’ve put a 

picture of yourself online most people can see it and may be able to download it, 
it’s not just yours anymore. 

 
3) Keep your privacy settings as high as possible. 
 
4) Never give out your passwords. 
 
5) Don’t befriend people you don’t know. 
 
6) Don’t meet up with people you’ve met online.  Speak to your parent or carer 

about people suggesting you do. 
 
7) Remember that not everyone online is who they say they are. 
 
8) Think carefully about what you say before you post something online. 
 
9) Respect other people’s views, even if you don’t agree with someone else’s views, 

it doesn’t mean you need to be rude. 
 
10) If you see something online that makes you feel uncomfortable, unsafe or 

worried, leave the website, turn off your computer if you want to and tell a 
trusted adult immediately. 

 
Please spend a few minutes, during the holidays, reminding your children of 

these sa fety rules Ð you could even give them a quiz!  
 
 
 

http://www.safetynetkids.org.uk/personal - safety/staying - safe - online/  



 

Parental Concerns  
 

At Barnard Grove, we welcome parents and 
carers into our school. We are also aware 
that there are times when parents may 
have worries or concerns about their child 
that they need to discuss with staff. 
We would like to take this opportunity to 
remind you that in the first instance, it is 
always the class teacher that parents 
should speak to. If a situation does not 
seem to be resolved, it is then referred to 
the Key Stage Assistant Heads (Miss Smith 
for Early Years and KS1 and Mrs Wesson 
for KS2) and then the Deputy Head (Miss 
Thompson) and finally, Mr Walker. 
 
We have this protocol so that things can 
be dealt with quickly and effectively to 
ensure the best outcome for our children. 

 

PUPIL SAFETY NOTICE 
 

Please can you ensure that children 
don’t arrive, alone, on the schoolyard 
before 8:30am each day? 
 
Our staff are not outside until 8:30am 
so there is no one to make sure the 
children are safe before this time. 
 
We do have a breakfast club for 
parents who need care before the start 
of the school day – please speak to the 
office if you require a place for your 
child. 
 

Thank you for your co-operation. 
 

Attendance Information  
 

Our school target is 96%  
 
Last week’s whole school attendance: 

92.86 % 
 

That means our current cumulative 
figure is 94. 46 % 

 
This is lower than we’d like it to be 
at this point in the year so we need 
a big effort next half term if we are 

to get back on track for 96%. 
 

Top Class Ð Class 6 (97%)  

 

Next WeekÕs Events  
Here is a snapshot of what is going on in 

school next week… 
 

Mon 31st 
Oct 

PD day – school closed to 
pupils 

Tues 1st 
Nov 

Y6 History Workshop 
Y3 Recorder Lesson – Tees 
Valley Music 
Mini Glee Club (Y1/2) 
Film Clubs (Y3/4/5/6) 

Wed 2nd 
Nov 

Class 11 Swimming lesson  

Thurs 3rd 
Nov 

Homework Club (Y3/4/5/6) 
Glee Club (Y3/4/5/6) 

Fri 4th 
Nov 

Strictly Dance Practice 
 

*There will be no after school sports clubs 
during the first week back but other clubs 

will continue as normal* 
 
 

@BarnardGrove www.barnardgroveschool.org.uk 
 @BarnardGrove 
@BarnardGrovePE 


